St. John the Baptist PTC Meeting

Thursday April 6, 2017 7:00 PM St. John Junior High Building, Mrs. Metzger's Classroom

Minutes to be approved at the May 11, 2017 PTC meeting.

7:05 PM Meeting was called to order, followed by prayer.

- Motion to approve by Susan Meymann, second by Sarah Hunter. Motion carried.

Treasurer Report: Cindy Abrams

- Balance \$43,554.04; Outstanding Obligations \$16,218.07; Difference \$27,335.97
 - Income
 - Toy and Clothing \$330.50
- Anticipated Income
- Trivia Night \$5,500
- LaRosa's \$200
- Skyline \$200
 - Several teachers have not spent their classroom allotment yet
 - •

Principal's Report – Susan Meymann

- Right to Read Week lots of special activities
- Activities for Lenten season
- Living Stations of the Cross in April
- March 2-3 Other principals came for accreditation review; Gave advice, feedback and compliments on extra projects, differentiation and good manners
- Goals include problem solving and critical thinking

Trivia Night – Mary Steelman

- Sold out in 2 weeks; 42 tables
- Met anticipated profits
- requested teacher polos as a bonus for helping, Carrie Roesener will be asked to place this order for the teachers. If she is unable, Shannon Mangold will find a replacement.

Grandparents' Day –Becky Lipp

new committee formed (Becky Lipp, Susan Borgman, Amy Enginger)

- Came in under budget
- requested a budget increase to cover cheese (protein option) and possibly to purchase more coffee makers/dispensers

Sunshine Fund – Cindy Abrams for Missy Rehn

We need to further develop this program

Enforcement Week. Reminder-Cindy Abrams

Teacher's Lounge

- Survey teachers to see if they are all on board
- Have Mrs. Nash create a wish list

Other Business

- Cindy Abrams shared a letter from Angie Langd reg
- Shannon Marx motioned to set aside \$100 for preschool OT materials.
- John Drees recommended we have classroom coordinators next year to serve as a liason between teachers, parents and PTC
- We discussed creating a Sign Up Genius for all volunteer positions, ready to launch at the Back to School Event
- The Vice President and Treasurer positions are up for election this year.
 John Drees and Emily Metz were nominated to run for VP. Cindy Abrams was nominated to run for Treasurer, she declined.
- Mrs. Dean requested (on behalf of Miss Walter) to have the 650\$ back into the PTC budget for the Quarterly Character Rewards.

Motion to adjourn was made by Mindy Caldwell. Seconded by Susan Borgman. Motion Passed. Attendance for the April 6, 2017 PTC meeting was 15 people.

Respectfully submitted, Melissa Pitzer, sub for Secretary St. John PTC

Next scheduled meeting Thursday April 6, 2017 7:00 PM Jr. High Building

PTC meetings for the remainder of the school year:

0 5/11/2017